LAKE KAMPESKA WATER PROJECT DISTRICT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

APRIL 30, 2012
The Lake Kampeska Water Project District Board of Directors held the Annual Meeting at Lunker’s at 7pm.

Chuck Sherman called the meeting to order and introduced the Board members:  Sarah Caron, Brad Johnson, Mark Roby, John Wiles, Greg Blow, also present former board director, Paul Hinderacker. 
Motion made by Roby/seconded by Blow to approve the minutes of the April 25, 2011 annual meeting.  Passed. 
The financial report for end of 2010 was reviewed:

Total cash

$576,173.12
Expenses

$    7,207.57 

Earmarked items 

-- $100,000 - UBSRP for shoreline stabilization (2012)

Motion made to accept the Treasurer’s report made by Blow/seconded by Wiles.  Passed.

Sherman announced that the main purpose of the annual meeting is the election of directors.  Notice was published as required by law.  Sherman circulated a petition and filed with the Board Secretary.  With no opposition, Sherman was automatically re-elected.  Sherman announced that the seat-vacated by Hinderaker would be filled by appointment at next Board meeting. 
Sherman introduced Sarah Caron, Assistant City Engineer and Roger Foote, Upper Big Sioux River Watershed Project Coordinator.  Caron presented information on the shoreline stabilization noting there was a lot of damage from flooding last year.  Other points of interest:
· New program for assistance.
· Important to stabilize with fabric and protect with armor (rock, seawall, etc).
· Gentle slope vs. drop off.
· Watertown participates in FEMA flood insurance.  Important marks….

· Ordinary high water mark -below that mark belongs to state, above private.

· Base flood elevation –100-year level set by FEMA.

· City doing more regulation.  

· Flood plain permits needed - Free from the city.  Roger Foote will come out and give free advice after permit acquired.

· Contractors need to be licensed or work has to be done by landowner.
Foote presented on the “Phosphorus Removal Facility” on Lake Kampeska.  SDSU completed an earlier study on the possibility of using the vacated water treatment plant on the south side of the lake to harvest phosphorus, but determined it was not feasible and saw problems with filters clogging up from algae.  A new idea is now being studied which involves growing and harvesting algae for phosphorus consumption at the plant.  By retrofitting the existing treatment facility this process should work. Grant money (state of SD DENR) has been acquired to fund a pilot program.  Optimistic start-up for the pilot is late fall/early winter.   Q/A session followed.  
There being no further business, the Annual meeting was adjourned by Sherman on a vote of those in attendance.

Ronda Roby
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